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CITY OF ROOSEVELT PARK

CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION
MEETING MINUTES

October 15, 2012
A Work Session of City Council was held on October 15, 2012 at 6:15 p.m. in the City Council Chambers located at 900 Oak Ridge Road.

PRESENT:     Mayor Susan Lumley, Mayor Pro Tem Amber Cahill, Council Members; Rod Buikema, Bob Grevious, Thomas Hasper, Allan Lowe and Robert Young 

ABSENT:
None

STAFF:  
City Manager Anthony Chandler, City Attorney John Schrier, and Treasurer/Clerk Tammera Harmsen  
RMS WASTE DISPOSAL & RECYCLING CONTRACT
The contract with RMS Disposal expires at the end of this year.  There is a provision to allow for either a one or two year extension with a 3% increase per year.  RMS is willing to extend the contract beyond two years and mentioned a ten year extension as an option.
Council discussed negotiating a lower increase per year with an extension of at least two years.  City Manager Chandler stated he would propose an extension with a small increase and report back to Council.

SEWER 

A list was complied as to the totals the City has paid in treating groundwater at the County Wastewater Facility.

YEAR

Gallons(groundwater)

Cost for groundwater infiltration ONLY
2008

100 million



$127,000

2009

No Data



No Data

2010

69 million



$147,000

2011

80 million



$176,000

2012

78 million



$192,000

City Manager Chandler stated it would most likely require a combination of revenue sources to fund the infrastructure project.  He stated the entire community would have to pull together to fund this project.  Some areas that have been reconstructed have helped to reduce groundwater but it’s not enough.  

Council Member Grevious stated the problems can not be fixed with just the engineering being completed.  Mayor Lumley stated the problems will affect everyone in the end whether they have problems now or not. 

MTT CHARGEBACKS
Council has requested a report of all the Michigan Tax Tribunals that have settled and paid back by the County and how that will affect our 2013 budget.

ROOSEVELT PARK DAY
Donations were down for Roosevelt Park Day. A donation has not been received from The Station Grill.

Council Member Buikema stated the day needs to be promoted more.
TREE GRANT
Some of the trees on the Broadway Streetscape are growing too large and the roots are starting to lift the grates and sidewalks.  City Manager Chandler stated staff would look into the trees that need replacing and find proper trees that would fit better in those areas.

COUNCIL COMMENTS
Council Member Grevious introduced John Huizenga who was attending the meeting working to earn his Citizenship Badge for Boy Scouts.
The work session was adjourned at 7:12 p.m.

______________________________








Treasurer/Clerk Tammera Harmsen
